OCTOBER 9, 2008
MARILLA TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

AUGUST 14, 2008

Meeting was opened at 7:00 PM by Supervisor Holly Waldo

The Pledge of Allegiance was said

Roll Call found the following officers present: H. Waldo, Supervisor,

M Rybicki, Clerk, P. Ellis, Treasurer, P Taylor, Trustee and M Bahr Trustee.
Also present were Julie Beardslee, Mary Esther Brooks, Jan Thomas, Phyllis &
Terry Cholette, Karen Bingman, Betty Buda, Allen O’Shea, & Zack Strassman
Corrected minutes for April were approved and bills accepted by consensus.
Minutes for August and bills were accepted by consensus.

ALLAN O”SHEA: Kaleva Market is open. The owners are Marilla Township
residents. There is a group of citizens who are organized in the Manistee area
called Angel Investment , who are investing money to help small business start
up. They have helped some of the small businesses in Manistee . A company
called MasTech Manufacturing Inc.has recently started up in Manistee and will
employee about 100 people, they will produce a vertical wind axis called a
Windspire. Wind power is one of the new energy saving things that may be very
possible in areas like Houghton Pyle Dam, East Lake, Onekema possibly even
Marilla Township. Two small wind systems will be in operation in Marilla in
September.

PAT ELLIS: Would like to have the board set up a resolution that if someone
pays too much or too little on their taxes (limit $3.00) she could have a petty
cash account to either put in the overpayment or deduct the underpayment. It
would help when she has to settle with the County. This will be discussed
further at the October Board meeting with some suggestion from our auditor
and possibly examples from other townships.

MARGARET: We had a very large turn out for our Cleanup day in July. We
had to have a second truck come out. The election turn out was not as large as
had been expected. The audit has been completed and went very well.
TRUSTEES:

MERLIN: Grass still needs to be cut in the section not in use in cemetery.

The road between section B & C needs to be repaired it was washed out during
the last storm we had. Holly will check with the Road Commission to see if they
are allowed to do repairs in township Cemeteries. She will also check to see
what would be the cost of black topping and gravel. Holly also proposed that the
board needs to set up goals fora 3 to 5 year plan goals for the park, and
cemetery.

PAT Taylor: Second draft of Master Plan is done. Need to order more copies.
Having a meeting on Monday August 19" to set day for Public Input meeting.
.Meeting has to be advertised twice, 20 days before meeting and then 8 days
before meeting.. Took a copy of Master Plan to Bill Brooks and he will go



through his copy and also will checks the amendments and ordinances. He still
has not received all of Marilla’s information from Wilson.
Planning Commission needs a replacement for planning commission secretary.
Motion by Pat Taylor 2" by Margaret to nominate Betty Buda to replace Jan
Thomas on the Planning commission and to replace her as planning commission
secretary. Holly asked to be excluded from voting due to conflict of interest.

Aye, Pat Taylor, Merlin Bahr, Margaret Rybicki, Pat Ellis

Nay None

Excluded Holly Waldo
Betty Buda will take over as Secretary on September 29, 2008
ZONING ADM: Vic Ellis was not present due to illness He sent his report as
follows: Permits were given for 2 wind turbines and 1house. Vic also asked for.
permission to have Mathew Ellis be his assistant , checking out sites, while he 1s
recovering. Matthew is living in Marilla Township. Permission was granted.
ASSESSOR: Julie stated that Bill Martin replaced Holly for the Board of
Review as Holly had other commitments. All other members of the Board of
review were present. There is now a new ruling that allows people trying to sell
there home may have 2 exemptions if they have already purchased a new home.
Julie presented two applications for splits for board approval. Byron Barnes
5109 018 300 01 39.6 & 39.4 There will be no deeds issued parcels will stay in
the name of Byron Bames
Nyrkkone & Fruchey 5109 010 200 00 13- 13
Board approved both splits.
SUPERVISOR: HOLLY stated that the ZBA needs to be hold a meeting in
September and she would like to approve the appointment of Devon O’Shea,
Merlin Bahr ( represent the board) and Vickie Groll ( represent the planning
commission) and Mike West as and Alternate. These appointments were
approved by the board. Once again we had a small amount of flooding in the
basement. It depends which way the wind blows when it is a heavy storm the
water seems to come down the chimney. Need to check with a contractor to see
if this can be fixed. Possibly the contractor working on the ramp can giveus a
solution.
Furnace Room: Flammable material is being stored in the furnace room. This
needs to be placed with other hazardous material in a storage cupboard that will
be kept locked at all times.
Policy & Procedures: Copies of original policy & procedures were given to the
board. There will be a special meeting held to make revisions before the
October meeting so we can enforce our rulings.
Holly has copies of a Home Improvementpmgramﬂ:athasbeensetupby
Manistee County There are income guidelines. You may make inquires to
Carol Gilliland at 231-398-3528.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm
Next meeting October 9, 2008 at 7:00 pm

APPROVED Margaret Rybicki
Marilla To ip Clerk

/@ﬁw Akt




MARILLA TOWNSHIP
FINANCIAL REPORT
JULY, 2008

BEGINNING BALANCE

$150,841.74
State $4529.68

LU permits 150.00
R. Goodman 125.00

Interest 39.18
TOTAL $4,863.68

CHECKS #3753-3789  $5,464.94

ENDING BALANCE $150,230.66
CD'S
378901 $3,431.52
378902 3,431.52
7180014773 3,017.76
7189914760 3,005.38
TOTAL $12,886.18
PERPETUAL CARE
BEGINNING BAL. $1,152.51 CD #3798503 $2,500.00
Interest 0.00
Interest CD __ 00,00
Balance $1,152.51

%

JULY, 2008
CEMETERY TIMBER FUND

BEGINNING BAL. $8,395.52

Interest 00.00

BALANCE $8,395.52

HALL IMPROVEMENT FUND

BEGINNING BALANCE $18,194.46

D.M. Constrict. -530.00

Interest 4.62

BALANCE $17,669.08






